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DATE: November 2018 Vol. 71  No. 10 

 
 

 
 

Please submit your December 2018/January 2019 H&V articles to the editor by 30th November 
2018 

HVTC Postal Address: PO Box 30-883, Lower Hutt:  
Clubrooms: Birch Street Reserve, Birch Street, Waterloo 

Internet: http://www.hvtc.org.nz  E-mail: info@hvtc.org.nz 

President: 
Trip Coordinator: 

Phaedra Upton 
Nick McBride 

021 023 26726 
021 410 551 

Secretary: 
Treasurer: 

Murray Presland 
Jim Cousins 

562 8194 
586 2135 

Editor H&V: Bruce Miller    563 5966    the-bruce@xtra.co.nz 
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WEDNESDAY NIGHT PROGRAMME 

Starts 8.00 pm promptly  

7 November : Graeme and Carolyn Lyon – Cycling in Samoa 
Graeme and Carolyn on are going to tell us about their bike ride and holiday in Samoa. 

14 November : : Neil Hickman – NOW WHO IS THAT? 
Tonight Neil presents a gallery of personalities. Some well-known. Some not. But each one a story 

in itself. A promise of a light hearted fun night with a few rewards at the end. 

Sales Table run by Graeme Lythgoe. Bring your cash and your saleable items. 

21 November : The 7th International HVTC Film Festival. 
Join us for this kaleidoscope of entertainment featuring some of the world’s most extreme 

adventure sports. Compiled and presented by Martin Watson and Neil Hickman, this exhausting 
evening features as much downright crazy stuff and more - all designed to make us feel we are 

but mere plebs in the great outdoors. 
 

28 November : Westpac LifeFlight helicopters 
Ever wondered what happens in an emergency…indeed, what constitutes an emergency? And 

when to turn on the Personal Locator Beacon, how to turn it on, and what happens next? LifeFlight 
will walk us through what we need to know, and what they need to do. A chance to meet the 

fundraisers and the crew. 

5 December : Kate Livingston – Travels with Jamie 
Kate will share observations, anecdotes and tales on travelling in a campervan through the south 

of the South Island. 

December 12 : Christmas Party 
A pot luck meal starting at 6pm at the clubrooms. The more the merrier so put that date aside. 
Bring your plate and bowl, cutlery and glass plus your potluck contribution and drink of choice. 

 

 
FORTHCOMING TRIPS 

 

 

TRIP CATEGORIES 

 
Tramping 

 
Cycling 

T = Overnight or longer tramping trip 
D = Day tramp 

 = Dog Friendly 

 =  Moonlight Walk 

 = Very easy 

 = Easy 

 = Intermediate 

 = Advanced 

 

NOTES 
Where there is no leader given for a trip, please contact the Trip Coordinator to volunteer to lead 
a trip, either as shown or an alternative. 
 

     

NOVEMBER  
    

10 – 11 TARARUA FOREST PARK: Mangahau   

 T1 Mangahao Flats   

 T2 Ohau – Mangahao Nick McBride 021 410 551 

Sun 11  D1 Kaitoke Ridge track return Marina Skinner 021 792 260 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

SALES TABLE 

14 November. 

Don’t forget that the second Wednesday of the month is the day for the Sales Table.  Please bring 
along items that you wish to donate to this effort.  Home baking and preserves are especially 
welcome.  Garden produce is also popular so bring along all the excess from you vegetable 

Tue 13  
Belmont – Petone Wharf – Point 
Howard  

Frank & Robyn 
Usmar 

569 5996 

Shared 
meal 

 Belmont Regional Park Andrew Robinson 586 2438 

D1 Walk Margaret Aiken 566-2731 
     

Th 15 D2  Kapakapanui Graeme Lythgoe 479 6630 
   

17 – 18 TARARUA FOREST PARK: Holdsworth  

 T1 Atiwhakatu hut – Pinnacle Ridge 
Bob and Bernice 
Deller 

938 4685 

Sa 17 D2 Mt Matthews Andrew Robinson 586 2438 

Sun 18 D1 Mt McKerrow Marina Skinner 021 792 260 
     

Tue 20   Totara Park – Wallaceville Hill Martin Watson 021 164 0153 

  Cannon Point – Clark Creek Murray Presland 022 656 8309 
     

23 – 25 TARARUA FOREST PARK: Kaitoke   

 T1 Tauherenikau Valley Tony Jaegers 973 7124 
     

23 – 25 WAIRARAPA :Eketahuna   

 
 Eketahuna enjoyments Helen & Paul  589 7484 

     

Sun 25 D1 Kapiti Island Emma Dobbie 027 252 5045 
     

Tu 27  Te Whiti Riser Debbie Bainbridge 027 209 3721 

   Te Whiti riser – Wainui MTB Graham White 565 1168 

DECEMBER 

1 – 2 TARARUA FOREST PARK: Otaki Forks  

 T1 Otaki Forks – Kime hut C & J West 528 4697 

 T2 Waitewaewae hut Andrew Robinson 586 2438 

Sun 2 D1 Colonial Knob to Titahi Bay Kate Livingston 021 073 1953 
     

Tue 4  Te Marua – Waterworks Debbie Bainbridge 027 209 3721 

   
Tunnel Gully new tracks or Incline 
Cross Creek 

Marina Skinner 021 792 260 
     

Th 6 D2  Pinnacle Ridge deviation  Graeme Lythgoe 479 6630 
     

8 – 9 TARARUA FOREST PARK: Levin  

 T1 Waiopehu hut – Blackwater Str C & J West 528 4697 

 T2 Waiopehu – Te Matawai Jan Heine 027 418 2899 

Su 9 D1 Sunny Grove to Catchpool Irene Davies 021 056 6442 
     

Tu 11  
Silverstream – Blue Mtns-
Whitemans 

Graeme Lythgoe 479 6630 

  Stokes Valley – Silverstream Graham White 565 1168 
     

We 12  Final club night for 2018   
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garden. Everyone else bring some cash to purchase some goodies with. An early chance to do 
Christmas shopping. Prices are always reasonable. 

Graeme Lythgoe 
===================================================== 

 

 

  

        6pm onwards at Club Rooms      

Wednesday 12th December 

Bring own cutlery, plates, bowls, etc, 
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WHIRINAKI TE PUA-A-TĀNE CONSERVATION PARK 

POST-CHRISTMAS TRAMP 

I am leading a mutli-day tramp in the Whirinaki Te Pua-a-Tāne Conservation Park which is about 
halfway between Lake Taupo and Lake Waikaremoana. The route will be a clockwise loop from 

just south of Minginui and take in Moerangi hut, Central Te Hoe hut and Upper Whirinaki hut 
amongst others. Going by Doc times we will be tramping and average of 4-5 hours each day. 

There’s not a great deal of up and down so I’m rating it easy grade two.  

The plan is to travel up to somewhere near the start of the track on Friday 28 December, start 
tramping the following day and return to Lower Hutt on either Saturday 5 January or Sunday 6 

January 

If you are interested, please let me know by Wednesday 21 November  

Andrew Robinson 
drewman@xtra.co.nz 

 

SALES TABLE FUNDING 

 

A lot of you will have seen the new brochure on the Hutt Valley Tramping Club. This was 
organised to coincide with the new members evening held recently and replaces one that has long 
since been out of date. This smart, bright and glossy brochure will be used to advertise the Club 
activities in retail and other outlets and can be given to newcomers who visit on a Wednesday 

evening. Thanks go to Marina Skinner for organising this. 

I am pleased to report that the Sales Table Fund will be used to pay for both the design and 
printing (1,000 copies) of this brochure. The total cost will be in the region of $775. 

Graeme Lythgoe 

RETIREMENT 

 

After nearly ten years of assisting and organising 
meals following Tuesday night bike rides over 

Daylight Saving, we have decided to call it a day.  We 
are grateful to Murray for agreeing to these events, 

which have become well supported over the 
years.  We hope others may pick up the organisation 

– they are listed in the Trip Syllabus – and if you need help with 
quantities, bowls, containers, etc. we are happy to help out.  A slush fund that has operated over 
the years and has made several donations to Club funds, stands at $157.50 and this will be given 

to the Sales Table Fund. 

 

Pat & John Tristram 
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TRIP REPORT 
 

PAEKAKARIKI 

ESCARPMENT  

Sunday 28 October 2018 
Emma Dobbie 

On Saturday night it seemed as if the 
weather was going to be against us for our 
Sunday tramp of the Escarpment track with 
rain falling heavily, however Sunday morning 
arrived clear and crisp.  With a small mix up 
around our meeting point (!) we managed to 
congregate at Belmont Regional Park 
Haywards carpark before carpooling to 
Pukerua Bay train station where the 
temperature was much cooler and those in 
shorts were wishing for their longs!  After a 
small wait the train duly arrived and we 
traveled the short but scenic route to 
Paekakariki with one member ending up with 
a free trip!  Arm twisting our leader Emma's 
rubber arm, everyone enjoyed a coffee at a 
cafe in Paekakariki (where the temperature 
was somewhat warmer) before heading off 
for the track. The track has several signs 
dotted along the way with information about 
the history, flora and fauna of the area which 
make interesting reading.  The local school in 
conjunction with Menzshed have built lots of 
rocky mounds to entice skinks and lizards, a 
great community conservation effort. We did 
see a skink on the track but he was slow 

enough to catch and relocate off the track 
and thoughts were that it may be his last day. 
The upward climb began with a long zig zag 
to the top capped at every end with a flight of 
steps (492 steps in total on the track). By now 
the day had warmed up (as had we) and we 
had lovely views of Kapiti and a faint outline 
of the South Island.  We stopped at the top 

for lunch with the wind whipping around us 
but it wasn't cold and therefore quite a 
pleasant stop.  The track down hill was much 
windier and at times it was nice to head 
around the face of the hill into the calm.  The 
two swing bridges were quite invigorating to 
walk across, completely living up to, and also 
exceeding their swing bridge name!  As we 
headed back into Pukerua Bay the wind 
calmed down and the day became quite 
warm.  A short walk through the streets took 
us back to the train station and with plenty of 
time left in the day to head home to some 
Sunday jobs.  Thanks to all that joined me on 
the trip today, Shelley Kirk, Marilyn Sickels, 
Irene Davies, Marina Skinner, Catherine 
Croucher, Patrick Fotheringham, Geoff 
Norton and Kate Livingston. 

Emma 
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NEW CLUB BROCHURE 

For all the club members who will probably not get the opportunity to see our new club brochure, 
here and overleaf are images of what it looks like. 
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The views expressed in the articles in this newsletter are not necessarily the views of the Hutt Valley Tramping Club. 
Any queries or comments should be directed to the writer of the article. Contributions to the Hills & Valleys are 
welcomed and encouraged but all are accepted on the understanding that the Editor has the authority to make minor 
changes if deemed necessary, refer back to the contributor for amendment, or return the contribution for amendment 
by the Writer
 

 


